
 

Board Briefs 

February 26, 2013 

The first Board of Education meeting each month is a work session; the second is an action meeting.  
The following information contains highlights from the February 26, 2013 Readington Board of  
Education action meeting.  For complete minutes from this meeting, please check the district website 
(www.readington.k12.nj.us) on or about March 26, 2013. 

The next Board of Education meeting is scheduled for March 12, 2013 at 7:30 PM in the Board of Education  
Offices located at Holland Brook School.  Please review the agenda that will be posted on Friday, March 8 
and consider attending.   

Finance/Facilities 
 A grant in the amount of $4,000 from Merck was accepted to fund the attendance of two district teachers 

at the 2013 National Science Teachers Association Convention in San Antonio, Texas. 
 Board meeting dates for the remainder of the 2013 calendar year were approved. 

* * * * * * * * * * 

Superintendent’s Report 
Spotlight on Readington Middle School:  Principal Sharon Moffat introduced four students who presented a 
project designed to enhance 6th grade orientation; she spoke about the BYOD pilot and was joined by four 
girls who discussed how students would be prepped for this project; and Mrs. Moffat introduced this year’s 
Musical Director Emily Bengels.  Ms. Bengels and several RMS actors offered a lively preview to this year’s 
“Little Mermaid” show. 

Education/Technology 
 The Principal Evaluation Model of Kim Marshall was approved for implementation for 2013-14. 
 Readington Educational Foundation 2012 fall grants totaling $5,103.64 were approved. 
 Two HBS fundraisers were approved to benefit the Destination Imagination Parent Group, and two RMS 

fundraisers were approved to benefit the Starfish Foundation. 
 A TBS second grade field trip to the Theater at Raritan Valley Community College was approved. 

Communications 
Four policies were approved for second reading and adopted: 2431—Athletic Competition; 2415—No Child 
Left Behind Programs; 6480—Purchase of Food Supplies; and 7460—Energy Policy. 

Personnel 
 Resignations were accepted from Matthew Hall, Supervisor of Math, Science and Technology; Andrew 

Hill, bus driver; and Michael Zulla, maintenance mechanic. 
 Catherine Patrick was approved as an instructional aide at TBS; and Kevin Russo was approved as desk-

top support technician to support the shared services agreement with Tewksbury Township School Dis-
trict. 

 The Summer Sports Camp Coordinator and Coaches were approved. 
 Filomena Brogna and Maria Winter were approved as 2013 Summer Enrichment Program Coordinators. 


